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Mass Schedule 

Saturday Vigil 
Sunday 
Mon. Wed., & Fri. 
Thursday 
Holy Hour 
No Mass on Tuesdays 

Holy Days of Obligation 8:30 AM & 7:00 PM 

5:00 PM 
8:30 & 11:00 AM 

8:30 AM 
7:00 PM 
7:30 PM 

Parish Office Hours 
Monday, Wednesday, Friday 

8:30am ~ 3:30pm 12762 Lee Highway, Washington, VA 22747 
website: www.stpeterparishva.org 

Receiving the Sacraments Pastor 
The Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick Reverend Father Horace Grinnell 
Any Catholic with a life-threatening illness should 

Parish Phone Numbers receive this sacrament even if not in immediate 
danger of death.. Please call Father Grinnell and 
ask him to anoint you if you think you should Pastor Rev. Father Horace Grinnell ........... (540) 675-3432 receive the sacrament soon. E-mail: grinnellhorace@gmaiLcom 

The Sacrament of Reconciliation Deacon Bob Benyo ............................... (540) 937-5939 
Every Thursday Evening during Adoration Email: deaconbenyo@gmail.com 

Jean Hagarty, Office Manager .................. (540) 675-3432 
Every Saturday - E-mail: stpeterschmch@comcast.net 

3:45 PM until 4:45 PM Mary Ann Krammes, Cemetery Admin ....... (540) 547-4441 
(Also by appointment) and Bulletin Coordinator 

The Sacrament of Matrimony Mrs. Kathleen Tester, Organist.. .............. (540) 987-8764 
Epiphany Catholic School (PK-8) ............. (540) 825-9017 

The Diocese of Arlington requires that the parish EpiphanyCatholicSchool.org 
priest be contacted at least six months before the 
intended wedding, We want to help all of our Sunday.july 30,2017 couples receive the abundant benefits and graces 
that the Sacrament of Matrimony can offer them. 

The Sacrament of Bautism 17TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
A class is required for parents having a child 

~~ LORD~ I LOVE YOUR CoMMANDS. » baptized at S1. Peter Parish for the first time. 
Please call Father Grinnell at 675-3432 to make 
arrangements. 



MASS IN'I'I~N'I'IONS ANI) RR\I)IN(;S 
I"OU 'l'In] WBI~K 

Vigil Mass 5:00 PM Deacon Charles Coutu+ 
July 29 
St. Martha 

Sunday 8:30 AM Rose Randolph+ 
July 30 11:00 AM For Our Parish 
Rdgs. 1 Kings 3:5, 7-12, Romans 8:28-30, Matt., 13:44-52 

Monday 8:30 AM Marsha Weber Desmond+ 
July 31 
St. Ignatius of Loyola 

Wednesday 8:30 AM Rose Randolph+ 
August 2 

St. Eusebius of Vercelli, St. Peter Julian Eymard 
Thursday 7:00 PM Marsha Weber Desmond+ 

Aug. 3 7:30 PM Eucharistic Holy Hour 
Friday 8:30 AM Rose Randolph+ 

Aug. 4 
St. John Vianney 

ONLINE GIVING 
Giving is easy while you are away this summer. 
Download the Online Giving app on your mobile 
device, search for our parish and begin giving. Your 
support during summer months helps sustain our par­ 
ish. Go to OLGapp.com and click on the app store 
for your device. 

A REFLECTION 
"We know that all things work/or good/or 
those who love God, who are called according 
to his purpose." - Romans 8:28 
Do you really trust God? Do you believe that 
all things work for good? Faith is a challenge 
for everyone at times. Putting our trust in 
God, in everything we do, means that God's 
plan for our lives may be different than our 
plan. When one door closes, another one 
opens. Trust in God, His plan is always better. I 

l'nAYI~nS rou 'rilE SICI( 
~ Please pray for the following members and their 
~ relatives of our Parish: 

Elaine Viguerie 
Jane Collinson 
Colleen Cybrowski 
Pat Galletta 
Nicholas Hovey 

Joan Gannon 
Bonnie Fogelberg 
Melanie Maloney 

Michael and Eileen Hawkins 
Christopher John Field 

ADULTS GROWING IN FAITH 
JOIN THE BIBLE STUDY GROUP ON 

ST. LUKE'S GOSPEL 
WEDNESDA Y MORNINGS, 9 A.M.-JO A.M. 
All are invited to join the Wednesday morning bible 
study in the parish meeting roOI11. Come every week 

or come when you can! 
ALL ARE WELCOME. 

FALLING UPWARDl by Fr. Richard Rohr 
CHAPTER 11l (!gs. 127-137 

You are invited to join the Monday morning group 
-we are discussing Falling Upward, by Fr. Richard 
Rohr. We will be discussing Chapter 11, pgs. 127- 
137 of the book on Monday, July 31st. 

HELP A NEIGHBOR/FRIEND 
A neighbor and friend of many years has an antique 
auto that is now failing. Unfortunately, he must trav- 
el to the VA hospital from here to Martinsburg, West 
Virginia regularly for medical treatment ... it's a long 
trip but vital to his overall wellbeing. If anyone has 
an extra, working vehicle they are not using or can 
spare/donate for him to use, it would be a godsend 
for this person. Thanks so much for your considera- 
tion. Contact K. Christie: 
kc@globalcommunicators.com email or telephone 
987-8139. 

.------------------------------, 
I (;..u Weekly Contributions for 7/23/17 

, General Collection - $2,570.00 
~~;:./.4 Online Giving- $705.00 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY! 
I I L I 
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~ "THE KINGDOM OF HEA VEN IS 
~ . LIKE A TREASURE BURIED TN A 

. ~ _ FIELD ••• "" - Matthew 13:44 

34TH ANNUAL PARISH PICNIC 

TO BE HELD AT: 
RICHARD AND ELAINE VIGUERIE'S HOUSE, 

399 CASTLETON FORD RD. 
CASTLETON, VA 

SUNDAY AUGUST 20TH - STARTING AT 1 PM. 

The Viguerie's provide the meats, the 
condiments, the paper products, the beautiful site, 
and the swimming lake. We bring a side dish to 
share and something to drink. You will not want to 
miss this picnic!!! It is the social/fun event of the 
season!! 

AND COME!!! PLAN NOW 

There will be a Chronic Disease Self-Management 
Workshop being held at the Warrenton Community Cen­ 
ter/Fauquier Senior Center beginning Aug 2 - Sept 6. It 
will run for 6 consecutive Wednesday mornings from 10a- 
12noon. This is a FREEINO COST program open to those 
living with (or caregivers of those living with) ANY chron­ 
ic condition. The Chronic Disease Self-Management Pro­ 
gram is a peer-led, community based intervention that 
helps individuals with chronic conditions learn how to 
manage and improve their health. The program focuses on 
challenges that are common to individuals with chronic 
issues, such as pain management, nutrition, exercise, medi­ 
cation use, emotional impact, navigating the sometimes 
difficult healthcare system and effective communication 

I between patient and physician. These are small, highly 
interactive workshops that allow participants to build the 
skills and confidence they need to manage their conditions/ 
health and maintain active and fulfilling lives. For any 
further information, please do not hesitate to contact 
me. If any potential participants need information, have 
questions or want to pre-register, they may contact me as 
well. Otherwise, registration can take place at the first 
session of the workshop. 

FEEDING THE HUNGRY 
8881bs. 

Pete Stenner and Fred Eggers delivered 
25 boxes for a total weight of 888 lbs. 
to Page One Food Pantry in Luray-St. 
Lucy Project. 

Are you hurting and carrying a burden of an abor­ 
tion? 43% of women have experienced an abortion 
at one time or another in their lives. You are not 
alone. God's forgiveness can be yours. The Preg­ 
nancy Center in Culpeper is starting a post­ 
abortion Bible study for women on Wednesday, 
August 23 at 7pm and lasting 8 weeks. Tills is a 
very confidential and bealing group. If you are 
interested (or if any men are interested in a similar 
group), please contact Lindy Dimeo at (540) 727- 
0800 

******** 
"The Most Holy Virgin in these last times in which 
we live has given a new efficacy to the recitation of 
the rosary to such an extent that there is no prob­ 
lem, no matter how difficult it is, whether temporal 
or above all spiritual, in the personal life of each 
one of us, of our families ... that cannot be solved by 
the Rosary. There is no problem, I tell you, no mat­ 
ter how difficult it is, that we cannot resolve by the 
prayer of the Holy Rosary." 
-Sister Lucia dos Santos (of Fatima) 

POST -ABORTION HEALING RETREAT FOR 
WOMEN 

An Entering Canaan Day of Prayer & Healing for 
women who have experienced abortion will be held 
on Saturday, September 30, 2017. Come begin your 
healing journey and experience God's hope and mer­ 
cy. You are not alone. There is hope. There is heal­ 
ing. For further information and confidential regis­ 
tration, please contact Project Rachel at 888-456- 
HOPE (4673) or info@helpafterabortion.org. 



P'//STOR~PIECE 

Dear friends, 

REGISTER NOW FOR RE CLASSES! 

The parent letters and registration forms for next years Religious Education Classes are on the 
table to the left as you leave church. Our RE classes will begin Sunday September 17 and will be 
held at the usual time, 9:40-10:45 am on Sunday mornings. It would be a great help to me if you 
would register sooner rather than later since I would like to plan and order catechetical materials 
as soon as possible. St. Peter's is blessed with an excellent religious education program with 
great catechists. 

WELCOME FR. MANUEL ESPINOSA, S.J. 

While I am away, Fr. Manuel Espinosa will be doing the masses and confessions at St. 
Peter's. Fr. Manuel is a retired professor from the Catholic University of Ecuador and is long time 
pastor of the church in Miravalle, Ecuador (a suburb of Quito). Fr. Manuel did his studies in the 
United States and has been a friend of mine for many years. Get to know him! Invite him 
out! You will be blessed by his wisdom and joy. 

Father Tuck Grinnell 


